COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE
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Memorial Town Hall ( One Library Street ( Georgetown MA  01833


Community Preservation Committee Meeting

[image: image3.wmf]Tuesday, October 14, 2008

Held at 7:30 PM in the

Town Hall Third Floor Meeting Room
Meeting Minutes

In Attendance:  E. Davidson, R. Talbot, H. LaCortiglia, I. Wye, J. DiMento

Meeting is called to order at 7:45pm

· Bills:

Motion by R. Talbot to pay the following bills 

Seconded by E. Davidson 

Motion Carries: 4 ayes- 0 nays- (H. LaCortiglia abstains)
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	NAME
	AMOUNT
	INVOICE #
	DATE

	Martha Lyon Landscape
	 
	$2,872.00 
	3
	09/19/08

	Architecture, LLC
	 
	 
	

	Kopelman & Paige
	 $220.50 
	75542
	09/25/08

	Bentley Warren Trucking
	 
	$1,584.00 
	11817
	09/15/08

	National Const. Rentals
	 
	$3,639.30 
	RI-2407733
	08/27/08

	Crescent Farms
	$5,355.00 
	422121830
	09/12/08

	Wilmington Pump Supply
	$1,925.96 
	48997
	09/22/08

	Reimbursement
	$43.99 
	n/a
	10/01/08


· New Business

· Correspondence:  

· Letter from Pat Ratay, President of the Country Gardeners of Georgetown.

 Re: Pest Alert: Asian long-horned Beetle

This was also published as a letter in the Georgetown Record newspaper – I. Wye explains that there was also a letter in that same edition of the newspaper from Victor Walker, the designer of Harry Much Park. 
I. Wye points out that she has written an article for the paper which should come out this Thursday.

· Letter from New Life Community Church


Re: Their offer to sell part of their property to the town 

J. DiMento explains that there will be a parcel of land that will soon be donated to the town from Mr. Bussing. J. DiMento notes that he has submitted a project suggestion to purchase the access to that landlocked property from the New Life Community Church, as well as an additional property from James Tolman to be used for parking. J. DiMento shows a map describing the area. 

James Tolman, (Georgetown resident) is in the audience. His parcel is about 11 to 12 acres. He says he will be subdividing his parcel soon and it is valued at $46K, according to the town’s Assessor. Jim Tolman says that if we don’t take advantage of this offer this year then the offer is off of the table.
Jim Dimento points out that the Church parcel would be a purchase of approx. 4 aces (consisting of 2 ponds) with the actual access to the Bussing parcel being an easement granted to the town. 

· Email from Rob Hoover, former Chairman of the Planning Board 


Re: Concern over the placement of 3 trees at Harry Murch Park
. 

The email points out that there are 3 trees that have been recently planted at Harry Murch Park that are directly under the power lines. These are located at the Library Street intersection with Main Street. Mr. Hoover would like to know if this was by design or was an installation oversight, and what can be done about it now before the trees begin to grow into the lines, since interference with the power lines was one of the reasons that the old trees had to be removed from that part of the park.

I. Wye will bring these questions to the Historical Commission and have a response for our next meeting. 

· Old Business



None

· New Project Suggestions Received:

· Conservation Restriction (under M.G.L. Chapter 184) for Camp Denison Land purchased with CPA funding in 2007
Received by the CPC
· NLCC Land Active Recreational Purchase



(see above under Correspondence for additional info)
Received by the CPC
· Open Space Preservation of Pentucket and Rock Ponds


J. DiMento explains that the MVPC program regarding Stormwater treatment is very 
important in protecting the ponds.
Received by the CPC
· E. Davidson announces that the Georgetown Housing Authority will be presenting a project suggestion by the next CPC meeting: 

· R. Talbot asks about other projects that we have generally discussed in the past.  


      He refers to the Lufkin’s Brook Conservation area along with the Community Gardens. 
      These are Conservation Commission properties and the Commission may wish to submit a 
      suggestion regarding them. As of this time the Commission has not submitted a formal 
      suggestion. 

· Future meetings are posted for:







October 28, 2008 







November 10, 2008







November 25, 2008






December 9, 2008 


Motion by J.DiMento to adjourn

Seconded by R.Talbot


Motion carries





·      Adjournment at 8:50pm
The Town of Georgetown’s Community Preservation Committee Thanks You for Your Support in the Year 2008.

Visit us on the Web at: www.georgetowncpc.com
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